	Minutes of TriLakeland Juniors Annual General Meeting,
Saturday 10th December 2016, 
at 3pm, Cockermouth Leisure Centre


	Present:

	Martin Varey (Chair)

Alister Dunlop
Trish Dunlop 
Rolf Cooley

Jane Taylor 
Tara Heron

Marie Oglanby

Judy Milledge

Matthew Page

Laurie Wood

Mark Fleming

Melanie Fleming

Sarah King


	MV
AD
TD
RR
JT
TH
MO

JM

MP

LW

MF

MelF

SK

	Apologies for absence:

	Andrew Jackson
Anita Fell
Diane Gorge

Jutta Devenish

Richard Horton


	AJ
AF
DG
JD
RH

	
	Actions

	1.0
	Introductions
	

	1.1
	Introductions were made.
	

	2.0
	Minutes & Actions of Previous AGM
	

	2.1
2.1
	The minutes of the meeting held on 14th December 2015 were approved as a true record of the meeting.
Action 5.2 -  RR confirmed there was still a need to track down some missing kit – He will forward details to JT who will chase.
Action 5.6 – As Rachel Ridley has stood down as Safeguarding Officer RR pointed out the need to ensure DBS checks are still being carried out through TriEngland in light of current problems in other sports.

	RR/JT



	3.0
	Chairman’s Report
	

	3.1
3.2

3.3

3.4

3.5
	MV recorded his thanks to Allan Wedgwood for his work as Chairman throughout the year and for the running of the mini-series.  4 events were held at Netherhall and MV thanked all those who helped with the running and setting up/taking down of the events.
MV confirmed there had been quite a few new younger children who had joined the club especially since September and he welcomed them.

It is the intention to also run some cycling sessions on the Lakes Home Centre car park in the summer.

The mini series will be run again next year, with some events being held on a Wednesday evening to encourage more people to participate.  Prizes will be given on the event day.

Looking to do a Team relay event at Blackpool on 24th September.  This may involve travelling as a club. 


	

	4.0
	Treasurers  Report
	

	4.1
4.2


	End of year balance approx £4200 compared with £4500 last year, so a small loss on the year.  Main income is from membership fees and subs, main expenditure this year was for venue hire and the new website.
Membership fees to remain the same next year and anyone signing up before the end of January will receive a £10 discount on the first kit order of the year.

	

	5.0
	Head Coaches Report
	

	5.1
5.2

5.3


	No cycling training was offered this year.  Run training was on the school field when light permitted, internal during the winter with two groups.  From a safety view point the risks of running on the road are now being better handled.  All sessions have a level one coach.  

There is a large discrepancy in running ability for the older age group and it maybe that some of the slower children would be better back at the sports hall.
There is a lack of coaches generally and only three coaches for swimming.

	

	6.0
	Election of Officers
	

	6.1

6.2

6.3

6.4

	The following officers were re-elected:

Secretary - Jane Taylor

Treasurer - Alister Dunlop

Membership secretary - Tara Heron

Mini Series Co-ordinator  - Andrew Jackson

Head Coach – Rolf Cooley

The following officers were elected:

Chairman – Martin Varey

Safeguarding Officer – Judy Milledge
Kit Co-ordinator – Marie Oglanby

Publicity Officer – Judy Milledge & Laurie Wood

The following positions remain vacant:

Sponsorship Secretary 
The following have volunteered to help with swim coaching:

Sarah King, Trish Dunlop & Jutta Devenish


	

	7.0
	AOB
	

	7.1

7.2

7.3

7.4
	It was highlighted that if any parents could help out with coaching or setting up for events this would be greatly appreciated.  JT confirmed that Diane Gorge had offered to help at events.  MP said he would help at the mini-series, JM said she would help with the paperwork for it, JT will help publishing the results and TD will help with coordinating people.

It was confirmed that the club would pay for anyone who wanted to take a Triathlon England coaching qualification, if they were willing to coach on a regular basis.  JT will put a link to the training courses on the website.
The possibility of training trips to Brockhole and the velodrome were discussed.

MV will talk to Keswick club regarding the possibility of outdoor swimming sessions.  He will also talk to them about joining the mini series so there are more people to compete against, however only TriLakeland member’s results would count towards the TriLakeland mini-series.


	DG
MP/JM

JT

TD

JT

MV

	8.0
	Meeting Dates
	

	8.1
	Next committee meeting 7.30pm, top room of The Castle Bar, Monday 16th January 2017. 


	

	
	
	


